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MASSES AND INTENTIONS
THIS WEEKEND OF
FEBRUARY 17-18, 2018
Saturday
5:00 PM 
 Mass 
   Intention:  George & Regina Fitzpatrick (RIP)

Requested By:  Fitzpatrick Family
Sunday
8:00 AM 
 Mass 
   Intention:  St. Therese Parishioners
Sunday
10:30 AM 
Mass


Intention:  Shirley Brunkhorst (Health)

Requested By:  Linda O'Connell
WEEK OF
FEBUARY 19-23, 2018
Monday

No Mass
Tuesday
12:00 Noon
Mass
   Intention:  For all Soul's In Purgatory

Requested By:  Ana Barranco
Wednesday      
12:00 Noon
Mass

Intention:  Ellen Kelley (RIP)

Requested By:  Dru Adkins and Butch in spirit
Thursday 

No Mass
Friday

No Mass
WEEKEND OF
FEBRUARY 24-25, 2018
Saturday
5:00 PM
 Mass 
   Intention:  Dennis Gregory (RIP)
   Requested By:  Linda Gregory
Sunday
8:00 AM 
 Mass 
   Intention:  Barbara Kizer (RIP)
  Requested By:  JoAnn Archie and Ed Kizer
Sunday
10:30AM
Mass
  Intention:  St. Therese Parishioners
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DAILY SCRIPTURE READINGS

Daily Readings may be found at the
www.USCCB.org website.



Sign-up sheets for Altar flowers for 2018 is now posted

 on the bulletin board leading to the social hall for anyone wishing to donate Altar flowers for weekend liturgies.
BLESSED SACRAMENT CHAPEL

VASE FLOWERS

Perpetual living memorial for Anna Lupei
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  ST. THERESE’S TABERNACLE CANDLE
February 19-25, 2018
In Memory Jan Olekszyk, John Olekszyk, Pat Olekszyk,
And Mike Olekszyk

GIFT GIVING UPDATE

Fiscal Year 7/1/17 through 6/30/2018

Annual operating expense budget:
 $661,243

Offertory Totals 

Actual donations 2/12/2018: $4,710.10
Gifts were in envelopes and in loose cash/checks 

With a Weekend Mass attendance total of 377
Other donations 2/12/2018 not used for

 operations totaled $255.00
In addition we received E-giving support this week totaling 

$2,383.50
"All tithes of the land, whether in grain from the fields or in fruit from the trees, belong to the LORD, as sacred to him."  Leviticus 27-30
GIVE ONLINE THIS HOLY SEASON OF LENT
    As you contemplate donations this holiday season, please keep St. Therese in mind.  Your contributions are needed for everything from special programs to basic operating expenses—both are deserving of your support.  Please be as generous as you can this holiday season and in the year ahead.  For the convenience of church members, we offer online giving.  To donate, visit the church website at www.sttheresechurch.info and locate the link to our online giving page and follow the instructions.
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We can accept Visa, MasterCard, Discover, American Express, debit cards and savings/checking drafts.
FEBRUARY SECOND COLLECTIONS

February 25th we will start collecting for Easter Lilies through March 18
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    Welcome to Lent!  Hopefully, four days now into the season, we have gotten off to a good beginning to this transformative season.  The four days since Ash Wednesday grounded us in Lent’s three disciplines:  prayer, fasting, and almsgiving.  This year Lent challenges us to strengthen our trust in the Gospel message while we get those three disciplines deeply enough into our mindset that they show up in the way we live and move and have our being.  We’ll face setbacks along the way for sure, but if we stick with it, Lent will transfigure us.

    For the 1st Sunday of Lent we enter into the wilderness.  We see our spiritual ancestors spending time wrestling with the barren places.  From the call of Abraham and Sarah to the wandering of the people of Israel for 40 years, the wilderness has become a place of refining and self-discovery.  If we are honest with ourselves, we know deep down inside that we need the wilderness.
    We know in our bones and deep within our souls that the desert calls, cajoles, and compels us even when we resist.  Our church, our community, our world—now more than ever—needs the wilderness.  God has work for us to do and that work begins, like it did with Jesus, when we are driven to the wild places of discovery.

    We go to the wilderness to discover anew the joy of being beloved.  We go to learn once more what it means to be and live as beloved.  We go to listen to the voice of God calling us again.  We go to see Christ more clearly in the world around us.  We go there because that is where we encounter God.  We go to the wilderness because we can no longer be as we have always been. 


DIOCESAN NEWS

MARRIED COUPLES RETREAT

Join us for a “Married Couples” Retreat at Priestfield Retreat Center in Kearneysville, West Virginia on March 16, 17, and 18, or March 23, 24, and 25.  For more information call:  Elaine Galeone at 410-252-5355.

CATHOLIC MEN’S CONFERENCE

St. Bede Catholic Church in Williamsburg will be hosting a Catholic Men’s Conference on Saturday, March 17; beginning at 10:0 AM till 6:30 PM. Deacon Harold Burke-Sivers will be the keynote speaker.  The conference to include keynote sessions, breakout sessions, lunch, Adoration, Confession and Vigil Mass.  You may register at www.CDRCMFL.org.  Registration is $55 until March 10 and $60 at the door. 

OFFICE FOR BLACK CATHOLICS 
Office for Black Catholics Men’s Day of Reflection, Saturday, February 24, 2018, 8:00am-5:00pm, Basilica of St. Mary of the Immaculate Conception, Norfolk. The day will be led by Keynote Speaker Deacon James Turner, Archdiocese of Louisville, Guest Speakers: Deacons Calvin Bailey, Frank Nelson and Charles Williams; Mario Dance. Come together as Brothers in Christ to spend a day of faith sharing and fellowship.  To register for the event: https://www.regonline.com/obcmendor2018
LENTEN
RECONCILIATION INFORMATION

St. Therese Reconciliation 

March 13 
7:00 PM
Our Lady of Blessed Sacrament
March 14
7:00 PM

FACILITIES UPDATE

Here are some of the completed items that the facilities office has taken care of over the last month:
· The boiler at the ALC has been serviced by Phillips Energy.

· The dividers in the large classroom, which has been designated as a meeting room; have been removed and repairs, have been done to prep for painting.  

· The church kitchen faucet has been replaced by Scotts Plumbing.

· Secured the water main for the YLC due to a failed “Shark Bite” coupling under the kitchen sink.  

· Cintas Fire protection performed their yearly test of the fire alarm system and certified all fire extinguishers.

· Lockwood Flooring replaced the parish office carpeting.


NEWS FROM THE PEWS

We welcome news from our parishioners at any time to include special birthdays or anniversaries, weddings, births, new parishioners, if you have or will be moving or promotions.  Please contact the office with any special events at office.1@stthersglo.org or phone 693-5939
PRAYER:  Lent is a perfect time to develop or strengthen a discipline of regular prayer. The Liturgy of the Hours, an ancient practice of praying throughout the day, is a good place to start. A good goal for Lent would be to read Morning Prayer and Evening Prayer every day. If you already do that, perhaps you could add noon or night prayer (also called Compline). Contemplative prayer, based around the idea of silence or listening for God, is also well suited to Lent. There are also many excellent form prayers that reflect the penitential mood of Lent.

STEWARDSHIP – TIME/TALENT

February 17/18
   5:00 PM
8:00 AM

10:30 

Lectors:

L. Gregory
T. Vanderhoof
M. Arnone

K. Fallon

P. Casanave
J. Martin

--------------------------------------------

EME:

P. Amos
 
T. Wilson
A. Vela



M. Foster

G. Espiritu
D. Henley


M. Jones

T. Bernard
T. Hellebrandt



C. Jones

C. Buquor
Substitute



S. Mattson
S. Mattson
S. Mattson
----------------------------------------------

Ushers:

C. Conway
D. Gerwitz
B. Johnson


M. Fisher

A. Gerwitz 
 J. VanBuren
M. Jones

E. Lechene
E. Anderson

-----------------------------------------------

February 24/25
   5:00 PM
8:00 AM

10:30 

Lectors:

P. Snyder
L. Espiritu
R. Guest


M. Howell
S. Raschke
B. McGovern
--------------------------------------------

EME:

G. Carrington
 S. McClellan
B. Allaman



M. Carrington
B. Quinzel
M. Campo



N. Nichols
S. Quinzel
C. Garrett


M. Baker

T. Bernard
T. Hellebrandt


S. Mattson
S. Mattson
S. Mattson
----------------------------------------------

Ushers:

C. Conway
J. Canada

L. Harris


S. Garrett
M. Renderle
T. Dease


S. Sales

E. Lechene
D. Nitchie
-----------------------------------------------

March 3/4
   5:00 PM
8:00 AM

10:30 

Lectors:

B, Davis

J. Cronin

E. Bauer


C. Davis

G. Zahn

L. Parker
--------------------------------------------

EME:

P. Amos

 T. Wilson
A. Vela



M. Foster

G. Espiritu
D. Henley


M. Jones

T. Bernard
B. Allaman


C. Jones

C. Buquor
E. Bauer


S. Mattson
S. Mattson
S. Mattson
----------------------------------------------

Ushers:

C. Conway
D. Gerwitz
B. Johnson


S. Sales

A. Gerwitz 
J. VanBuren

M. Fisher

E. Lechene
E. Anderson
-----------------------------------------------

March 10/11
5:00 PM

8:00 AM

10:30 

Lectors:

C. Woerner
A. Reynolds
D. Wenner

M. Woerner
B. Bernard
W. Priest
--------------------------------------------

EME:







----------------------------------------------

Ushers:

C. Conway
J. Canada

L. Harris


S. Garrett
M. Renderle
T. Dease


S. Sales

E. Lechene
D. Nitchie
RCIA/CHRISTIAN FORMATION


What is it?

The Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults is a program set out by the National Conference of Catholic Bishops following the Second Vatican Council, designed for “adults who, after hearing the mystery of Christ proclaimed, consciously and freely seek the living God and enter the way of faith and conversion as the Holy Spirit opens their hearts.  By God’s help they will be strengthened spiritually during their preparation and at the proper time will receive the sacraments fruitfully” (Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults, Study Edition, p.2,
 para 1).


Who participates?

All are welcome!  From the pastor to the six-year-old seeking the rites of Christian Initiation (baptism, eucharist, confirmation); from the Catholic in the pew to the curious Protestant or non-Christian knocking at the door—there is something to be gained by all who participate.
When?

The RCIA process will officially begin again toward the end of September.  Look for details in the bulletin.  BUT we are welcoming inquirers all year round.  Please send your discerning friends, family, acquaintances to Kerry Fallon at 804-693-5939.

DIOCESAN SAFE ENVIRONMENT POLICY

The Catholic Diocese of Richmond is committed to ensuring that diocesan institutions and ministries provide a safe and nurturing environment for children, young people, and vulnerable individuals.  The mission of the diocese Safe Environment Program is to create a safe environment incorporating the standards as outlined in the Charter for the Protection of Children and Young People.  For more information visit 
http://richmonddiocese.org/child _protection_virtus/. 
YOUTH MINISTRY FEBRUARY SCHEDULE

Middle School Class Schedule

February 18th
Time: 9:15 am – 10:15 am

Location: The Classroom

Learning about the Popes

High School Class Schedule

February 18th



Time: 6:00 – 8:00 PM
Location: The Fort

Learning about the Popes

February 25th



Time: 5:30 – 8:00 PM
Details:  All students and parents are 
Location: Social Hall
invited to a Youth Mass training and dinner
CHICK-FIL-A NIGHT!
Come support the St. Therese Youth Ministry Mission Trip during Spirit Night on Thursday, February 22.  Mention St. Therese to your cashier when you order, and Chick-fil-A Gloucester will donate 10% of your Purchase to the Youth!  Spin the Wheel for a chance to win prizes and free Chick-fil-A food! 

BINGO UPDATE

On February 5, Bingo attendance included 26 players (7 parishioners) and 8 Bingo volunteers; our total deposit was $858.00.  Grand total calendar year 2017 donations:  $33,918.90.  
Plea to the Parish:  The Charitable Gaming Board is seeking Board Members as well as volunteers on Monday nights, including:  Assistant Bingo/Game Managers, Admissions Cashiers, Callers, and Floor Sales personnel.  To volunteer for Bingo, please 

call Terry 824-9028 or Carol 694-4915; for Concessions, please call Milton 694-7500
MINISTRY BUDGETS DUE FEB. 12, 2018

As we prepare for another fiscal year, your ministry should have received its annual budget request to return to the parish. Our total parish budget is due to the Bishop by May 15th of every year. We have provided 6 month figures for your use in annualizing your expenses. Please be sure to return your budget request in order to be funded for the coming fiscal year. Questions may be directed to Deb at 693-5939. Thank you!
END OF YEAR UPDATE
Your 2017 parish contribution statements were mailed January 19, 2018 and reflect your donations for tax purposes.  Please contact the business office if you do not receive yours by January 31, 2018.  Thank you for your continued generosity!
CATHOLIC CHARITIES SEEKING FOSTER FAMILIES
    Catholic Charities is Seeking Foster Families on the Southside Catholic Charities is seeking loving families to provide temporary foster care for infants awaiting placement with their "forever family".  Families must have one adult who does not work outside of the home and must undergo a home study (at Catholic Charities' expense) prior to any foster placements.

    If you are interested in providing love and support to infants in our adoption program, please contact Nancy Laffey at 757-484-0703 or nlaffey@cceva.org.

VIRGINIA BISHOPS INVITE ALL TO JOIN THEM AT LITURGY FOR LEGISLATORS, NEEDS OF VIRGINIA
Catholics are called to pray for our civic leaders as we engage in the public square.  Join Arlington Bishop Michael F. Burbidge and Richmond Bishop Barry C. Knestout, along with the Virginia Catholic Conference, their public policy agency, at a special liturgy for Virginia’s elected officials and the needs of the state. The third annual Virginia Vespers: Evening Prayer for the Commonwealth will be held at the beautiful, historic Cathedral of the Sacred Heart, Richmond, at 5 p.m., Thursday, Feb. 15, 2018. The hour-long service draws on an ancient Christian liturgy and includes Scripture and sacred music provided by local Catholic school choirs. A wine and appetizers reception follows. Register at www.vacatholic.org.
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ROSARIES FOR CONGO
Anyone that has new or gently used extra rosaries at home can donate the rosaries in the collection box in the social hall for the Educate the Congo Project. Rosary collection will be during lent only, thank you for your support.

GRANT RECEIVED!

The parish has received a grant in the amount of $3,500 from the Fuel & Hunger Fund which is supported by the Annual Appeal. These monies will be forwarded to the Bread for Life Food Pantry and represent your donations at work! Thank you for your continued generosity.

NEW MEETING ROOM
Available for groups to meet in, we have now designated the double classroom down the 1986 RE wing as a meeting room.  This meeting room is still in the process of being completed with a few touch ups. 

WITH APPRECIATION…

Thank you for your contributions to the Annual Diocesan Appeal.  We are in receipt of a check for $214.80 for our parish share from donations through 12/31/2017.  As announced in Fr. Jim’s April letter to the parish, these monies will be used to enhance our church building and landscape lighting and signage. The total amount received is about 19% of the estimated cost of materials. Best wishes for God’s continued blessings on us all!

VOCATIONS TO THE PRIESTHOOD
“Christ suffered for sins once for all.”  Is He asking you to suffer with Him and bring others to God as a priest?  Call Father Michael Boehling at (804) 359-5661, or write:  mboehling@richmonddiocese.org.

THERESIAN MEETING—MARCH 2
Theresians will meet in the classroom/ meeting room on Friday, March 2nd. If possible please park in the overflow parking lot to accommodate Soup with Love. No refreshment served in respect of Lent. 

SOUP WITH LOVE

Well it's that time again to enjoy some fine soup and bread. Soup with Love has begun and will be held each Friday during Lent from 11:30 to 1:00 PM. We will have a speaker on each Friday. We would like to invite anyone that could help with setting up on Thursday, then on Friday help serving, cleaning tables, and kitchen with dishes and after help clean up. For more information call Linda Conway @ 804 832-2353 or Terry Sabourin @ 804 384-7751.  Hope to see you all there enjoying the soup.

PARISH OFFICE CLOSURE

The parish office will be closed on Monday, February 19th, for the President’s Day holiday.  
 “Jesus came to Galilee proclaiming the gospel:  The reign of God is at hand!”





First Sunday of Lent





February 18, 2018








